Gentet, Matthias

From: Leila Hudson

Sent: 06 December 2015 18:28

To: Planning

Cc:

Subject: URGENT 2015/6304/T Planning Application comments - Case Officer; James

Remmington 4816

planning@camden.gov.uk

Dear Mr Remmington

We have received a letter dated 11 November but only got it today? Our post often gets put into the wrong boxes at 24 Lymington Road. Hence we are writing this email immediately and also copying in Mr Sexton and Mr O'Donnell as we have had correspondence with them recently. This is the second time we have received a letter late.

We are writing to you with regard to the planning application that has been made at 22 Lymington Road, the felling of one Sycamore Tree.

We are writing to object to this on numerous grounds:

- * One tree has already been felled at No. 22 due to the fact that it was diseased (apparently)
- * The sycamore tree is not diseased in any way. On the contrary, this tree is very healthy and very important to the area
- * This is in a conservation area and hence we are flabbergasted that the council will permit this tree to be felled in the light of the legislation with regard to felling trees within conservation areas * In light of the fact that there is a planning application for a huge development at 156 West End Lane why would the felling of this very healthy tree be permitted in what is already a very urban area?
- * There is so much research showing how important urban trees are, not just for wildlife, but because of their crucial role they play in reducing urban air pollution and the role in shading which is important with climate change
- * No. 22 Lymington road are also opposing the development of 156 West End Lane and one of the key reasons is that its being done within a conservation area. This seems particularly odd that on the one hand to object to a building development due to reasons that include building within a conservation area yet happy to get a tree felled within the same conservation area and a tree that is perfectly healthy

We do hope that you will consider our comments seriously and we hope that we can save a tree in this instance

Please can you acknowledge receipt of this email.

Thank you

Regards

Leila Hudson & Nick Jones 24b Lymington Road